BELLAVITA COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES
December 8, 2017

This was the regularly scheduled meeting of the Communications Committee and called to order at
10:30 in the Annex by our Chairman Nelda Hart.

MEMBERS PRESENT — Chairman Nelda Hart, Bob Stockinger, Sarah Barnett, Janice Roberts, Linda
Sanders, Genie Dunnage, Barb Donovan, Lynn Ring, and Nancy Bouman.

ABSENT - Carolyn Beeson, Ed Jamison, Barbara Quinn, Erica DenHartog, Rory Potter, and Board Member
Bill Burdick.

MINUTES - Minutes will sent out by email.
BLOCK CAPTAINS - None
BELLA BUZZ — None.

WELCOMING NEWCOMERS —Janice Roberts, Linda Sanders, and Barb Donovan had a meeting to review
the Welcoming Newcomers process. Gary Donovan attended as a guest to accompany committee
members on visits. Linda Sanders would like to visit newcomers of color which was acceptable to the

members.

OTHER — The front desk will take names of any resident to be trained on the BellaVita website. They will
train at the Clubhouse, and the front desk will report the names to the Communications Committee.
Also, the front desk will update the names of phone numbers of current "groups" that are on the

monthly calendar.
A motion was made and seconded to accept the revised the updated Mission Statement for the

Communication Committee.

BELLAVIEW — This event will be on Sunday, January 28 from 2:00 until 4:00. Advertising has already
started, but there is more work to be done. All the people that will represent their Club or group need
to be contacted. It would be nice to have a picture of the people with their name on the picture and

their group.

The next meeting date is pending.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectively Submitted,
Sarah Barnett, Secretary



